EGERTON PARISH COUNCIL


The meeting of the Parish Council was held on Tuesday 4 October 2011
in the Committee Room of the Village Hall, Egerton at 8.00pm.

1. Present: Alison Richey (Chairman), Richard King (Vice Chair), Ambrose Oliver, Tim Oliver, Pat Parr, Bill Smyth, Richard Wall and Claire Finley (Clerk). 8 members of the public were also present.
2. Apologies: Geraldine Dyer, Peter Rawlinson.
3. Declarations of interest: None.
4. The minutes of the meeting on 6 September 2011: The minutes were approved and signed as a true record of proceedings. Proposed:  Richard Wall; seconded: Pat Parr.
5. Matters Arising from the 6 September 2011
a. Recreation ground: 
Playground, Skatepark, Youth needs:  It was agreed to order the rope bridge and ramp for the playpark and the fixings necessary for the skatepark.









Action:  Clerk 
Lower Rec trees:  Peter Goldsmith presented two quotes for the felling of the Cherry tree and the lifting of the Whitebeam’s crown.  It was agreed that Ray Jiles’ quote of £940 would be accepted and Peter Goldsmith would pay £500 and the Parish Council the remaining £440. Peter Goldsmith will arrange for the work to be carried out.  He re-iterated his offer to plant two alternative trees in a more suitable place.  
b. Highways: 
Field Mill Road:  A site meeting took place with various councillors and as a result Pat Parr reported various potholes which KHS will do.  The constraints placed on the council funding any work independently were considered too great but the situation would be monitored. 
c. Housing: 
Chantlers Meadow: The clerk contacted English Rural Housing and as a result the developer would undertake some weed control.  Pat Parr had noticed a slight improvement. 
Older people’s accommodation in a “cluster” to serve several villages: Alison Richey had spoken to the Chairman of Smarden Parish Council and reported that they are considering a smaller development of 20 units. Richard King suggested that it could be an opportunity to find an alternative location for 36-40 units (1.63 acres) or 20 units (1.09 acres) on the current layout with some parking and shared gardens and felt it should be raised at the public meeting.  He felt that the village that hosts any development would feel the benefits eg use of shop.   Alison Richey agreed that the public meeting would be a good opportunity to gain local feedback. 
d. Welcome Pack:  Pat Parr had delivered a welcome pack to Wanden Barn and to Shalimar/Low House. 
e. Footpaths and stiles:  Thanks were given to Pat Parr for her footpath report who noted that the 3 new kissing gates mentioned had been installed. 
f. Noticeboard (Queen’s Arms): Thanks were given to Bill Smyth for the refurbished noticeboard. 
g. Light aircraft landing strip at Stone Hill:  Lois Tilden noted that there had been no significant activity and therefore it should not be followed up with ABC at present. 
h. Marquees:  The clerk confirmed the marquee is covered under the Parish Council’s public liability insurance.  Richard King offered to try to sell the defunct marquee.  





Action: Richard King
i. Winter gritting: Bill Smyth had purchased new salt bin shovels. The snow committee would find a suitable date to meet.  Tim Oliver commented that his drive is filled with snow when the plough is used, although he doubted any change could be made.  The clerk would check with KHS regarding the length of the farmer-contractor contracts.  

 






Action: Bill Smyth, Pat Parr, Alison Richey, Clerk
j. Queen’s Diamond Jubilee Public Meeting: Alison Richey encouraged people to come to the public meeting on Wednesday 19th October at 8pm in the hall. In addition to the jubilee the meeting would encompass the changes to the Games Barn, Village Hall Extension and the Parish Plan.  
k. Local Planning consultation:  Richard King will send a letter on behalf of the Parish Council to input into the Government consultation on planning.  Alison Richey felt that a parish plan should be considered and at the very least, the village design statement updated.  It will be raised at the public meeting on the 19th.   Action: Richard King
l.  Crocken Hill Steps: Richard King reported that he is meeting KHS on 7 October to establish land ownership.  The councillors agreed to pay the £260 for the works to install a handrail to a set of steps.  Action: Richard King
m. Finance Committee: Tim Oliver agreed to join Richard King, Alison Richey, Peter Rawlinson and the clerk on the committee and a date would be found for a meeting. 





 Action:  Clerk
n. Auditing: The clerk is continuing to look for a suitable internal auditors for the parish accounts.   Action: Clerk
6. CORRESPONDENCE (emailed or circulated to all Councillors or both unless otherwise stated)
For action:
Peter Goldsmith re Trees 3/10 –see matters arising

Planning Changes, Steve Shaw  12/9 (write to MP)

Tim Lee, Shoppers Club 9/9 – the information on the new service had been included in the Newsletter.
For noting:

Oast to Coast magazine

Boundary Commission 2013 review

KALC agenda for 5 October meeting 

Heather James letter re signage for Coldbridge Lane 21/9

MBC Consultation 21/9 (to Peter Rawlinson only)

Rural News 107 20/9

Village SOS 14/9

Lisa Holder, KHS changes – Bill & Pat only

Ashford Voice 7/9

Ashford Rural Older Person’s accommodation 7/9

Accounts
Income



£

Precept



8,033.00

Expenditure

Clerk salary


629.85

HMRC



13.58

Clerk KALC course

72.00

Newsletter printing

286.00

Greenthumb


70.00

Noticeboard repairs

39.74
Approval of the accounts for the month, for cheques to be signed: Proposed:  Richard King, Seconded: Tim Oliver.
7. PUBLIC DISCUSSION 
The Chairman closed the EPC meeting at 9.11 pm and re-opened it at 9.15 pm.   
8. PLANNING 

Planning Applications submitted to Ashford Borough Council this month for Egerton Parish Council to consider and decisions recently taken by ABC to be noted, details of which may be accessed on line at:  http://www.ashford.gov.uk/online_planning/    Individuals may also register via the website with ABC to receive regular alerts of new applications and decisions.
New:
	11/00989/AS
	Fairview Bungalow, Egerton House Road

Erection of a replacement dwelling/garage
	No comment. 


9.  Any Other Business/Information
· Boundary Changes

Richard King had circulated an email to councillors regarding the proposed boundary changes to Parliamentary constituencies.  He proposed that Egerton and Smarden should remain in the Ashford Constituency and that to reduce the number of voters in Ashford to within the limits agreed by parliament that the Downs North Ward (Chilham etc.) should become a part of the Canterbury Constituency. Richard King agreed to write to John Lowings, Smarden Parish Council Chairman, to make him aware of the line Egerton were taking.  Proposed changes to the parliamentary boundaries will be discussed at the public meeting on 19th October.  Alison Richey reported she had invited Damian Green to the meeting.  













Action: Clerk

· Elm Close Signage

The clerk would contact Ashford Borough Council to see if any improvement could be made to the signage in Elm Close, which is potentially confusing. 







Action: Clerk
· Cricket Pitch

Jonathan Elworthy had emailed the council regarding the boggy area on the cricket pitch.  This would be investigated by Bill Smyth.  








Action: Clerk
The meeting closed at 9.38 pm.
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